CONRAD N.

FOUNDATION

Dear Economic Roundtable Board, Staff and Supporters,

Congratulations to the Economic Roundtable for 25 years of providing research and analysis to
advance social equity in Los Angeles. The Conrad N. Hilton Foundation has been proud to
support the Roundtable’s groundbreaking research into housing instability and homelessness in
Los Angeles County.

When we were forming our strategic initiative on chronic homelessness in 2009, we knew from
research around the country that permanent supportive housing was a cost effective solution to
chronic homelessness, but we did not have a comparable cost study with data from Los Angeles.
Where We Sleep: the Costs of Housing and Homelessness in Los Angeles provided this key data
and analysis, demonstrating that the average monthly public cost (health, jail, etc.) declines
nearly 80% after a person who was chronically homeless is placed in supportive housing. This
research was key to garnering broad support from public and philanthropic funders, elected
officials, nonprofit providers and the general public for efforts like Home For Good and the
development of supportive housing throughout the region.

Building on this research, the Economic Roundtable’s investigation into the highest-cost utilizers
of the health and criminal justice systems (Crisis Indicator: Triage Tool for Identifying Homeless
Adults in Crisis) provided practical tools for hospitals and providers to identify and house these
most vulnerable people. This led to the Frequent User Systems Engagement program in Los
Angeles, in partnership with Corporation for Supportive Housing, the Social Innovation Fund and
local funders, and helped inform hospital discharge planning in Los Angeles and beyond.

Finally, in 2014 the Roundtable released Mapping the Childhood and Family Antecedents of
Chronic Homelessness, which we supported to better understand the factors that lead to long-
term homelessness. Los Angeles has made great strides in providing housing for thousands of
people experiencing chronic homelessness in recent years, but the increasing numbers in the
Homeless Count indicate a greater inflow into homelessness. This type of research is critical as
we seek to better prevent and divert people from experiencing homelessness in the first place.

Again, congratulations to the Economic Roundtable and its partners for 25 years of research that
has informed policy and practice in Los Angeles.

BILLPITKIN ANDREA ILOULIAN
Director, Domestic Programs Senior Program Officer
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